

SPEED'S NEWS

SAINT PAUL



Chuck asked if we would like to purchase buttons for the club. He is going to look into the cost and feasibility of ordering said buttons. He also asked if members would be interested in Chapter 54 business cards to present to prospective members. He quoted a minimum of 250 cards could be printed for \$7 to \$7.50. Each additional 250 would cost \$4.75. We would have all the vital information printed on the cards. No final decision was reached.

Chuck asked if the members had any items to buy, sell, or Several transactions were made. trade-

New comments regarding the feasibility of building a hanger were invited. No discussion took place.

Jack Hickey was presented a plaque for his wonderful job as President by Acting President, Chuck Larsen.

Big Event: Election of Officers

Winners:

President: Vice President:

Chuck Larsen Gerald Laundry Secretary/Treasurer: Rosemary Frank

There were " 'yes' votes for a new hanger and l3 'no' votes. No one voted to decrease the chapter dues. Suggestions to increase the dues were from \$7.00 to \$12.00 per year.

Newsletter Editor Bob Hilliard said he could no longer put together our monthly newsletter. Ray Houle said if he had the help and cooperation of EACH and EVERY member, he would take over the job.

The meeting was brought to an end with everyone indulging in coffee and donuts to the tune of \$2.00 which the new treasurer deposited in the checking account making the new balance \$17-19.

> Rosemary Frank Secretary/Treasurer